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<Patient name/ contact details> 
Dear <insert patient name>, 
We are disappointed to hear that your health fund <insert fund name> has refused to pay a satisfactory rebate for your recent treatment. 
We can confirm that the account for treatment provided on <insert date/s> was itemised correctly according to the applicable item numbers in the Australian Schedule of Dental Services and Glossary. While we can’t say exactly what influenced the decision by your insurer, there are a number of reasons why <insert health fund name> might not have provided you with a rebate or given you a lower rebate than you were expecting: 
· Their rules state that certain treatments can’t be provided on the same day as each other. 
· Restrictions have been placed on how often you may claim for the services you received.
· Your treatment is not covered by your policy.
· You have exhausted your annual limit for this type of procedure. 
As a first step in following this up with your health fund, you should ask them to detail the reason/s for their decision to deny or reduce your rebate (this may be listed in the fine print of your policy). To assist you with this enquiry, here are the item numbers used in your treatment: 
<insert item number/s> 
If you are dissatisfied with your health fund's response, we encourage you to lodge a complaint about <insert health fund name> with the Private Health Insurance Ombudsman at www.ombudsman.gov.au/making-a-complaint or by phoning 1300 362 072. If you are uncomfortable speaking directly to the Ombudsman, we can lodge a complaint on your behalf with our branch of the Australian Dental Association. 
If you would like to review whether your policy truly meets your dental needs and how it compares to other policies in the market head to time2switch.com.au. 
A situation like this is a great opportunity to review your extras cover. There are a large number of health insurance extras policies available, and we would encourage you to shop around to find a better deal if you’re unhappy with your current policy. 
As always, we look forward to providing any dental care you might need in the future. 
Sincerely, 
<Insert practice name> 
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